Trauma Association of South Carolina

MEETING MINUTES

Division of EMS and Trauma

July 13, 2016

	TOPIC:


	DISCUSSION, CONCLUSIONS:


	RECOMMENDATIONS, ACTION:
	EVALUATION/

FOLLOW-UP

	CALL TO ORDER
	Amy Hamrick, TASC VP, called the meeting to order at 10:33 am.  
	New attendee Mabry Gray, the Pediatric Injury Prevention Coordinator at PHR Children’s Hospital, welcomed. 
	No Action Required 

	REVIEW OF MINUTES

	The June 8, 2016 minutes were approved.
	Minutes were approved with no corrections.  
	Minutes recorded by Bill Bowers

	FINANCIAL REPORT
	Financial report given for TASC.
	None-Checking Acct:$73,646.20; Market: $34,338.58
	Diane Howell reported.

	DHEC TRAUMA REPORT
	
	
	

	
	61-116 timed out on June 8th, 2016.  It has passed and will be addressed again in 5 years.   At the last meeting Rich offered to come to any trauma centers to discuss with administrations what this means.
Triage tags are being given out to 1st 911 ambulances, 2nd first responders, 3rd private ambulance companies.  911 ambulances will all have them by December.

Money distribution for the annual trauma fund is being studied by the attorney’s at DHEC to figure out how to split the money.  Looking into the idea of a central state trauma registry and how to budget for that at DHEC.  This is in response to DI not making changes that the state is asking for and not working well with hospitals or third party vendors.
DHEC hired a new trauma PI Coordinator, Elaine Walker, starting August 2nd, 2016 as Chris received a promotion within DHEC. Rich hopes to be posting applications for the Stroke, Stemi, and Sepsis Coordinator and Trauma Registrar in the next week.
	None
None

Rich has put together a 3 [age request to put trauma registry out for bid.  He has reached out to several states to see what they are using.  July 1st he hopes to put out for RFP.
None


	N/A
None

Rich
None



	OLD BUSINESS
	
	
	

	TOPIC Updates
AAAM Update

DI Report Writer/     Transfer Summary Report
ATS Update

State Pediatric Readiness


	TOPIC Course is scheduled for September 19, 2016 at PHR’s Children’s Hospital. Currently, 18 have registered and 14 paid.  Minimum requirement was 25 participants with a maximum of 40; therefore we still need 7 more participants.  Registrations can be accepted until August 30th.  MOU has been signed.    
Vickie stated there are that there are 26 total registrations received for the AAAM Course on July 14-15 in Columbia at PHR’s Children Hospital.  Carol Ann has ordered the food; Mandy has set up the classroom. 

There are some participants whom have registered and have not paid as of July 13, 2016.
DI Issues that have been discussed in previous meetings.  It was reported that no trauma centers got the ICD 10 reports for free.  They have all been asked to pay a $1500 fee plus a $500 maintenance fee.  This includes 10 hours of desk help.

ICD 9 and ICD 10 dual reports were discussed as being needed.  It was made clear that if DI creates reports for one center, they will not be shared with the other centers for free.    
It was asked that the above stated on the minutes due to no update from the state. 
Debra shared information from ATS about their State Membership Fee.  They have offered a 20% discount if all 16 centers joined.  This would cost 18,860 for the first year.  

Stake holders meeting scheduled for August 25, 2016 at DHEC there will be a call in options.  EMSC group working on Center of Pediatric Readiness recognition.  This means that we will have all hospital ER’s pediatric ready.  This would focus on basic education of staff and MD’s and equipment.  It is a voluntary recognition, “Center of Pediatric Excellence.”  Working to form a task force to create the criteria.  Will rely on help from children’s hospitals.  Rich gave out state data on SC hospital performance measures.  The criteria will come from the National Pediatric Readiness Project National Collaborative.  Looking to be up and going in 18 months.  Pilot programs will be at pediatric hospitals and then trauma programs.


	Shelby will send confirmation emails out to people who she has registered for the course.  If interested please contact Shelby.
Participants whom have not paid were asked to bring their checks with them to the first day of class.  

Dana, Victor, and Rich are in discussions with DI.  Rich asked for everyone to email him their specific concerns and problems with DI.  Alison will not send a letter on behalf of TASC at this time.
Dana is to contact DI to ask them about holding a webinar or sharing a power point about how to build reports that are already created by other trauma centers in SC.  
It was asked that the above stated on the minutes due to no update from the state. 

Everyone was asked to look at the website and see if there is anything they are interested in using from ATS.  If interested please email Amy Hamrick. 
Email Rich, Karen, or Mandy if you would like to be on the task force or have suggestions for them to reach out to.


	Shelby 
None

All interested, Rich, Dana, Victor

Dana
All interested, Amy Hamrick
All interested



	NEW BUSINESS
	
	
	

	TASC Meeting Schedule
TAC Meeting Schedule

Elections/Nominations

Pediatric Trauma Symposium
	Upcoming TASC meetings were reviewed and agreed on as follows:
· TASC: August 10th, 2016-Web Based 
· TASC: September 14th, 2016- In Person
· TASC: October-NO MEETING
· TASC: November 9th, 2016-In Person
· TASC: December 14th, 2016-Web Based
The group as a whole decided that it would be best not to meet in October due to the Trauma Symposium and TAC is also that month.  

TAC meetings are scheduled for July 28th and October 26, 2016.  

Positions for TASC Vice President, Secretary and Treasurer are coming available soon. Please send any nominations to Amy Hammrick via email. It was also discussed to elect chairs for subcommittees for the following: Injury Prevention, Registry, Symposium, and to have a chair person whom reviews the By-laws.  Nominees do have to be a voting member of TASC. Amy will compile nominations into survey monkey once she has received all nominations. 
Scheduled for February 24, 2017 hosted by the Medical University of South Carolina at the Gaillard Center in Charleston, SC.  Please contact Benjamin Woodhouse for speaker suggestions.   
	None
None

Send all nominations to Amy Hammrick. 

Please contact Benjamin Woodhouse for any speaker suggestions at woodhous@musc.edu.
	None
None

All Interest, Amy Hammrick

All interested

	RTAC Reports
	
	
	

	Low Country
	Canceled for this month.  Next meeting plans about regional PI Case review.  Branching into regional subcommittees for TPMs, PI Coord, etc. and electing officers at a regional level.   Anyone interested is more than welcome to attend. 

	None
	None

	Midlands
	No update.  Next meeting is scheduled for August.  
	None
	None

	Upstate
	Canceled last meeting. No new report. 
	None
	None

	Peedee
	Schedule to meet next week. Discussion continued about inter-facility transfers.
	None
	None

	SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
	
	
	

	Injury Prevention 
	Nicole canceled the meeting for today; she does need help stuff bags after the TAC meeting on July 28th at DHEC in room 2406 from 2pm-3pm.  

	None

	All interested, IP subcommittee 


	Registry 
	Dana Burke stepped down as State Registrar and Christina Grice was unable to attend.  No report.
	None
	None


	Advocacy
	Terry Stewart reported that TCAA has a person for advocacy in the state of NC that deals with advocacy at government levels.  She reached out to her contact and they are happy to help.  She also reported that the STN has a new committee on government affairs and policies which helps groups at a state level, as well.  Ms. Stewart is already on the committee and to send out applications. 
Moped-Amy reached out to contact and we will try again next year. 
	None
None
	All interested
None

	Website
	None  
	None

	N/A


	Education
	Orange Book review is scheduled for September 1st, 2016 from 10 am to 1pm at DHEC in room 413.  It meets every 2 months.  It was agreed on by the group that the meeting in person is better than the phone.  However, you may still call in.    The next chapter planned is Chapter 15: The Registry. 
	None
	N/A

	Symposium
	Megan Minnich reported that the speaker committee has been finalized.  Group would like to know the CME hours.  Megan and Kojo to communicate and follow up. 
Brochure-Lori just waiting on official CME count and the paramedic credits.  
Vendors- Elaine reported that the number of Gold and Silver vendors is down from previous years.  If anyone, knows of any other vendors willing to participate please contact her as soon as possible.  Currently, 13 tables and only 5 at higher levels.  
Posters- Please send all posters to Diane Howell before August 10.
	Megan to contact Kojo for finalized CME hours. Send Lori finalized number for brochure. 
Karen Moore/Diane H to follow up on parametic credits for the brochure. 

None

Anyone interested.
	None
None

None

All interested. 



	Around the Table
	Upcoming TASC meetings were reviewed and agreed on as follows:
· TASC: August 10th, 2016-Web Based 
· TASC: September 14th, 2016- In Person
· TASC: October-NO MEETING
· TASC: November 9th, 2016-In Person

· TASC: December 14th, 2016-Web Based
Upcoming TAC meetings:

· July 28th, 2016

· October 26th, 2016

At September TASC meeting, in person at DHEC, Nichole Spivey has a statistical data consultant to come speak briefly about hospital reporting. 
MUSC hosting PCAR ON July 28th and 29th.


	None
None

None

Anyone Interested
	None
None

None

None

	Next Meeting
	There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:45am.  The next meeting will be held on August 10, 2016 via web based meeting.   
	No action necessary 
	None


Respectfully Submitted,

“Bill” William B. Bowers, BS
Trauma Registry Facilitator 

Regional Medical Center 
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